Minutes
Royal Burgh of Kilrenny, Anstruther & Cellardyke Community Council
Monday 8th July2019, 7.30pm | Meeting called to order by Chairman Andy Peddie
In Attendance
Andy Peddie. Gillian Maclaren, Lindsay McKinstray, Catherine Carter, Gail Sorley, Susan Gay, Ali McLeod, Don McKenzie, Alec Hay, Kevin Lancaster, Cllr Porteous, Cllr Docherty, Cllr Holt. 
No members of the public

Apologies: Daryl Wilson, Lorna Jones, Karen Owen
Minutes of last meeting and matters arising
Minutes from June approved; proposed by Gail Sorley, seconded by Don McKenzie
Matters arising:

Grass cutting at Urquhart Wynd, Cllr Docherty will pursue

Playfair- website up and running and undergoing updates. Social media having good engagement. Reminder to CC members to forward any relevant, upcoming events to Daryl for publication.

Action: All CC members

Lifeboat shed- Feedback still required from many CC members as only a few have responded. SG asked about current slipway and what will happen to it. Consultation event for public to be arranged by RNLI with CC support. Andy will liaise with Lifeboat team about date.

Action: Andy to arrange date

Harbour festival- due to few CC members being able to commit, request for a table at festival has been withdrawn.

Citizen of the Year- presentation will be at the Cellardyke Sea Queen event on 3rd August.

Action: Daryl to organise certificate
Lampost banners- Suggestion to contact Waid Art/Graphic Communication department re: design for a logo that can be used on banners/social media etc. Gillian will follow up at start of new term.

Action: Gillian contact Waid. Kevin price banners
Report from Community Police
Andy welcomed Robert who gave a report on the activity in the local area.

 June saw 1138 calls in NE Fife, 63 related to Anstruther area. Nine crimes were recorded including assault, robbery, drink driving, theft and vandalism. Other calls related to noise, neighbour dispute, intruder alarm, bogus workmen, concern for person, sudden death, attempt theft, domestic incident, child protection, disturbance, road traffic incidents and miscellaneous. 
Speed sites have been enforced on four occasions in June, Nine offences were detected- five received warnings and four given conditional offers (points and fine). Increased patrols around Skeith Health Centre in response to vehicle noise complaints.

Highlighted that the speeding offences were as many local offenders as those just passing through. 

Volunteers will be sought for Community Speedwatch initiative: community select areas of concern which are risk assessed. Equipment provided, volunteers vetted and given training. A co-ordinator will be required to be communication point for police re: dates, venue etc. Volunteers can go to areas in other communities if preferred. Community Council will gather list of volunteers and forward on to Community Police.

Action: List of any volunteers to be sent to Robert, Daryl?
Questions from the public
No members of the public present.
Secretary’s report
Inchcape Offshore Windfarm email previously circulated to all members for info. Andy suggested there may be opportunities for community funding from this project and that it is good to keep in touch with them. Cllr Porteous raised concerns that fishing community has raised about the windfarms and the issues the required cabling could cause. 
Email from member of the public concerned that Waid Community Use closed for four weeks of summer. Cllr Holt has been communicating with FC who confirmed that the library and local office is open all summer, but that the café is only open for four weeks. She has questioned the validity of closing the café at the busiest times as this would be an opportunity to increase use and revenue.

Town maps were being sent to Eliz. Tobin (Dos Mundos) for distribution.

Email sent to Alan Bisset re: removal of slide at Cellardyke park. It was removed due to corrosion, no plans to replace as another slide already in park. Daryl has suggested to community that they consider submitting a proposal to SLC for funding.

Kilrenny bus stop- pantile roof and guttering replaced not replaced like for like during repairs. Cllr Porteous confirmed this has now been addressed and will be reinstated.

Grass verge on multi use path between Windmill Rd and Kilrenny very overgrown (safety concern) Needs added to cutting plan. Cllr Docherty asked for any areas to be added to cutting plan to be forwarded on. This is to include area on approach to Anstruther from Pittenweem; cutting needs extended beyond the 30mph sign to ensure floral displays visible. Member of public also requested area from the Marches to Kilrenny passed Skeith Stone be cut as it is a popular way to walk but is overgrown.
Action: CC members to send details of any areas to be added to cutting list to Daryl to forward to Cllr Docherty
Request to alter proposal for new street name (old bus depot) from Reaper Row to another suffix. Reaper Lane agreed. Gillian will contact relevant department to make amendement.
Action: Gillian to send letter of amendment
Treasurer’s Report
Statement at end June: £62,219.67

Paid in: 

Donation from Community Kist (floral) £1500

Donation from McArthy Stone (floral) £300

Bank interest £9.10

Paid out:

£50.88 to ENCT Hall hire

£599 to Evolve for printing of town maps (Team Anster)

£300 donation to cost of Dunedin Dancers at Harbour Festival.

2018-19 accounts have been sent to VONEF but at present there is an eight week delay due to backlog of accounts.

Councillors’ Reports
Cllr Holt- info re: Waid opening times during summer (see secretary’s report)
Gritting routes consultation- comments about proposed changes/cuts should be made as a matter of priority. Email will be circulated to all CC members who will be asked to comment and CC response will be sent to FC.  School routes, bus routes and emergency vehicle access to be a consideration.

Action: all CC to review gritting routes and forward comments to Daryl
Cllr Holt received a complaint about noise form the shows on the harbor. She has advised the constituent accordingly.

Cllr Porteous- domestic abuse/forced marriage helpline support shared. 24hr line can be reached on 0800 027 1234
Old Waid building- has been in touch with FC re: clearing of the weeds, particularly as the Beautiful Fife judging imminent.

Cllr Porteous has contacted David Heaney and Cllr Graham to express concern over the lack of progress on a replacement for Ladywalk. Andy suggested that CC can also write to reiterate our support for a replacement and willingness to assist where possible.

Action: CC to send letter. Any volunteers to do this?
Cllr Docherty- Recently attended a recycling event. Shared statistics that in 2002, 21% of recyclables were being recycled, this has risen to 55% in 2017. Fife is now in the top quarter of highest recycling rates Scotland wide. Aim is for 70% zero waste by 2025. Any queries about recycling can be directed to 03451 55 00 22.

Representation from other groups
Floral Group
Lindsay: Due to Tony being unable to water displays as well as hanging baskets, Andy will water displays short term until a longer term solution is found. 

One basket was missing when coordinating this year’s baskets, Pittenweem in Bloom have offered a loan of a basket. 

Baskets all up and very effective.

Thank you extended to Elizabeth at Community Kist and McArthy Stone for their donation.

Good response to call to local businesses for sponsorship of baskets.

Judging for Beautiful Fife to take place on 16th July. Emails of route etc.sent to those involved.

Discussion around how polytunnel could be made more use of. ‘Menshed’ will be approacvhed to see if they would be able to use it. Kev will pass contact details on to Andy.

Cllr Docherty suggested trying to involve Waid in future with watering etc.
Coop funding application has been submitted.

Silverdykes Liaison Committee
Next meeting  6th September

Murray Library Trust
A new tenant, Catriona Mann, has taken up residence in studio 3. Her company is called ‘bplasticfree’. Her product is called WAXYZ which are reusable food wraps.

Multi Use Path 
See attached report.

Solar stud passed round- temperature sensitive and light colour can vary dependent on use/need.

Date to be set for meeting with MUP group and agenda created (AP, GM)

Progress around Coop area discussed. 

Planning issue which may affect Pittenweem to Anstruther area discussed 

Harbour issues

Reaper has returned. Don reported that the pontoon is ‘sticking’. Hopefully a settling in issue which will rectify itself.
Planning

No issues of concern

Social Media

See secretary’s report
Christmas Event
Meeting scheduled for 29 July in Lower town hall, 7pm.
All invited and encouraged to extend invitation to anyone who may be able to support. Andy suggested a Farmers Market. Agreed this should be pursued.

Shows on Pier
Local business owner contacted CC to express concern about the shows. Discussion around prominence of shows and suitability. Three members were vocal in supporting the placement of the shows. Questioned whether the length of time they are present could be considered. Cllr Holt advised that any members of the community with concerns could contact Fife Council Environmental Officer if noise was a factor. Harbour issues directed to Moir Gibson. Cllr Holt advised that the income generated for the council by the presence of the shows contributes to repair and upkeep of harbour area and is necessary.
AOCB

Indigo Research will be carrying out survey on short term lets. Meeting with Andy, Gillian and Roger Brown of Visit East Neuk on Tuesday. Three members commented that second homes limited availability of homes for locals or increased prices but the general feeling was that the tourism industry is vital for our community. Survey is online for anyone who wishes to comment further.
Alec raised that the front of Old Waid was a mess with not only weeds but signage and barriers. He will contact company responsible and ask them to remove items. 

Action: Alec to contact company

Alec commented that street lights at Mayview Avenue have been out for several weeks and has been reported but that the number on Fife Council website incorrect. Cllr Porteous to pursue.
Cllr Porteous informed group that Elie and Earlsferry CC carrying out a charrette, and St Monans CC have an action plan. Encouraged KACCC to look into similar. Andy agreed that it was something we are keen to do in a quieter time of the year but that it will require support and effort from all CC members.

Action: add to agenda for autumn
Kevin asked about the common good fund. Cllr Porteous advised that it is wise to check the list for any omissions/errors. Cllr Holt will forward on and all CC members asked to check and let secretary know of anything which is not correct/up to date.

Action: all CC members to peruse common good list and advise of any omissions/alterations

Ali asked about the potential for all houses which currently use black bin bags for reuse uplift could be provided with the gull proof bags. There are continuing issues with gulls ripping open bags causing litter on the streets and sea. Cllr Porteous suggested that it is currently by request, Ali will look into how residents request them and happy to put a letter through doors on relevant streets to encourage uptake.

Action: Ali to contact FC about issue of gull proof bags
Pump track at Dreelside- plans to be reviewed as current plans not as anticipated.

Kevin asked about archiving of minutes and Burgh Collection was suggested. Contact Glen Jones to see of this is an option. 

Action: contact Glen- volunteer?
Andy Peddie left the room

Gillian advised CC that the complaint made by a member of CC had been thoroughly and carefully investigated following Fife Council procedures. The investigation concluded that the complaint was not upheld and relevant individuals had been informed of this. Gillian thanked Lorna and Lindsay for their work and CC members for their cooperation. A vote of confidence in Andy as Chairperson was unanimously agreed with full support from CC. 

Andy returned and thanked the members for their support, expressing his wish for the CC to continue to work together for the benefit of our communities.

Date of next meeting

Monday 12th August, 7.30pm. Venue East Neuk Centre
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